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Tuesday May 19, 2009 

VIA COURIER 

Ms. Kristen Walli
 
Board Secretary
 
Ontario Energy Board
 
2300 Yonge Street
 
271h Floor
 
Toronto, Ontario
 
M4P 1E4
 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re:	 Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. ("Enbridge")
 
Storage Infill Drilling Application
 
Ontario Energy Board File No. EB-2007·0891fEB·2008·0387
 

On June 2, 2009 the Ontario Energy Board issued the Decision with Reasons for the above 
noted proceeding. The Decision included a favourable report to the Ministry of Natural 
Resources (UMNR") recommending the approval of the application to drill well TC#6 (Horz. #1) 
in the Coveny Pool subject to the conditions of approval set out in the Report. 

Enbridge would like to inform the Board that after detailed geological mapping and reservoir 
simulation of the Coveny pool it was determined that the TCV#6H well would not add sufficient 
deliverability to warrant drilling at this time. 

Enbridge currently plans to run 3-D seismic at Coveny in 2011 at which time we will update the 
geological mapping and the reservoir simulation to re-evaluate the justification of drilling the 
TCV#6H well and will apply to the Board and MNR for approval. 

If you have any further questions, please contact the undersigned. 

Yours truly, 

~~I\Gbvo 
Bonnie Jean Adams
 
Regulatory Coordinator
 

cc:	 Mr. Neil McKay, Ontario Energy Board, Manager, Facilities
 
Ms. Wendy Sullivan, Ministry of Natural Resources
 


